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The Mr. & Ms. Club consists of32 members, four of whom were new members this past year. 
Seven meetings were held during the calendar year of 1995. 

In June, we organized and worked at the Annual church picnic. One of our social ~activities was 
a Steak and Lobster Supper in September. Our cultural activities included a film originating 
from Annenia, shown by member Lazarus Johnson. In October we invited Diocesan Council 
member John Amboian of Chelmsford to speak at our monthly meeting. We invited the entire 
parish and a light luncheon was served. He gave us a very infonnative report about the election 
ofthe Catholicos in Etchmiadzin. ·· 

From early summer through October, 18 members of the Club spent many hours with the 50th 
Anniversary Committee to organize and present the successful 50th Anniversary celebration of 
our church's Consecration, which was held on October 29, 1995. 

A donation of $1,000.00 was made by the Club for the 50th Anniversary. The popular Tuesday 
Luncheon Connection, an associate group of the Mr. & Ms. Club which was disbanded in 1994, 
also donated their profits of $1,000 to the 5Oth Anniversary booklet. 

Balance January 1, 1995 
1995 Receipts 
Subtotal 
1995 Expenses 

Balance December 31, 1995 

Respectfully Submitted, 

$916.19 
581.00 

1,497.19 
1.144.17 
$353.02 
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Michael Der Boghosian 
Chainnan 

Alice Basmajian 
Secretary 


